MONAGHAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
BUDGET WORKSHOP
September 25, 2023, MINUTES
6:00 p.m.

I.         CALL TO ORDER
	
	Vice Chairman Schreffler called the Budget Workshop meeting to order at 6p.m. in the meeting room of the offices of Monaghan Township. Also present was Supervisor Allen.

Attending were Secretary/Treasurer Chelssee Smith, Township Solicitor Matthew Bugli, Township Engineer Dan Perva, Bob Romito, Township Road Foreman, Anthony Fisher, Township Assistant Road Foreman, and Tracey Rash, the township’s financial advisor from Dawood’s Government Finance Solutions. 


II. 	2024 Budget-Related Discussion

The Board reviewed the proposed 2024 Monaghan Township Budget with revised numbers from the August 2023 budget meeting. 

Several important items were discussed:
· The scenarios for paying for the building were discussed with the new numbers Tracey Rash prepared for the board.  The board looked everything over and would like Supervisor Pawelski to be a part of the decision-making process for finalizing the funding. 
· CDL testing was discussed, and it is now significantly higher than in the past. The board decided to set aside $2500.00 for the CDL testing line item on the 2024 budget. 
· Insurance being offered to employees’ spouse or dependents was brought to the board’s attention and costs were provided at the meeting. The cost is significantly more than the current costs, so employees and the board discussed an 80/20 cost split. The township would pay full cost of the employee insurance and 80% of family coverage the remaining 20% to be paid by the employee.  
Motion to offer family insurance coverage with township covering the full cost of the employee insurance and 80% of family insurance coverage and the employee paying the remaining 20%. 
Motion: Schreffler
Second: Allen 		Vote: 2-0


III. 	Building-Related Discussion

	The Board discussed the following action items related to the budget:
· The board discussed with Dan the plot plan and building area for a Land Development Plan to be prepped and asked KPI to set a schedule for next steps to move forward with the new municipal building. The current building does need to be taken down before the construction of a new building can be done. 
· The Monaghan Township Fire Company attended the meeting to discuss the township buying property from them for a new building. The 3 members from the Fire Company expressed they do not have any interest in selling land to the township or combing anything between the township and Fire Company. They expressed that they are only a portion of the votes and could take it back to the Fire Company members if the Township was still interested.  Supervisor Allen and Supervisor Schreffler expressed that at this point in the process the township will be staying where it’s at and building on the ground of the current facility. 


IV.	Adjournment  
	Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35pm. 
	Motion: Allen
	Second: Schreffler		Vote: 2-0

The Board of Supervisors meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Chelssee Smith, Secretary

Minutes approved at meeting held on_____________

____________________________________________
Chairman, Monaghan Township Board of Supervisors



